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EXHAUST NOTES 



Jimi House 

Brenda Ruder  

Greeting from the desk of the Secretary- Brenda Ruder 
 
 
Nice turn out at the March Chapter Meeting. A few new people and wanted to say welcome to have you . 
Another good turn out was at the Dealership Grand American Launch party. 
The festivities were well attended . The best thing was to keep asking for more poker cards. As the season 
gets into full swing watch out for email blast, social media, and updates in the latest newsletter. The officers 
have really been working hard with the dealership to plan some fun things. There is something each month 
that you could get involved with and enjoy the fun with your GRHOG family. Also volunteer where the 
events are being held. Many hands make less work and not just put on the few repeatedly doing the work. It 
is our chapter!!! Don't forget to email your starting miles to Mark Flodin - Awards I Merchandise. 
Every mile counts. Don't forget to talk to Robin Holbrook if any rooms are available for Rally in Wisconsin . If 
you can't go and have a room don't cancel it, talk to Robin because she may have someone to assign to 
your reservations. Demo days and Bike night in June also. Looking for Road Captains talk to any of the of 
us or see Mark Holbrook for more info. I only want to touch on a few highlights as others will want to discuss 
in their own articles. As always, if you have any questions or concerns please see any of the officers . Let's 
Make 2024 riding season like no other. I don't know about you but I'm ready. Let's Ride!!! 

 

This weather is certainly up and down but spring is here, shouldn't be long before 

we have constant weather and those bikes will be out and once again if you're out now be careful with all 
the sand and salt still in the corners, also watch for those distracted drivers! Remember GRHD is there to 
help you get your bike ready to ride. They have developed some new service programs , falling under 
the VIP program, so check it out to see if they benefit you, GRHD sure has been selling bikes new and 
used, so this means we should be seeing a lot of bikes out this riding season. WELCOME to all of our 
new members, if you see someone new in the Chapter please welcome them to our GRHOG family, 
remember those days when you were a new member, so make them feel at home. Keep watching for 
eblasts and an eye on the grhog.com website for all of your info. See you at our April chapter meeting 
Sat. (4-20-24) sign in 10:30, meeting starts 11:00 a.m. lots of info as usual. 

                                     Lets' Ride and Have FUN! 

                                                    Jimi 



We had a great “Mini-Membership” boost at GRHD’s Grand American Launch Party on March 
23rd!  Welcome to our new members who joined that day! Several others were interested and they were 
invited to attend our Chapter meeting to see just how a well-oiled Chapter runs and has fun! 
Current membership stands at 112 – GO GRHOG #3170!!  Looking forward to this warmer weather and 
the wind in our faces!! 
 
Tracy Woodard 
Membership Officer 
GRHOG #3170 
PO Box 3170 
Hudsonville, MI 49426-0086 
(616) 890-9688 

Tracy Woodard 

Mark Holbrook 

ITS GETTING CLOSER!!!  Yes, it’s warming up and our bikes are calling, BUT, keep in mind the 
boxes are not looking for us and there is new salt on roads, so be patient !!    As I mentioned at our 
last meeting, we hope to have a SPRING RIDE , weather permitting.  We have a ROAD CAPTAIN 
meeting at 10am before CHAPTER MEETING. Please join us if you’re seriously interested in 
becoming a Road Captain. Lastly, if you’re  considering upgrades to your ride, call dealership soon 
as they are getting very busy. Looking forward to riding and knees in the wind!!  



Our 2023 Mileage has been tabulated with the information that we had. We will be announcing our top 3 

Men’s and Women’s highest mileage at our Chapter meeting on April 20th.  Please bring your 2024 

starting mileage to the April chapter meeting. 

 Mark (Yooper) Flodin 
Awards/Merchandise Officer 
GRHOG #3170 
PO Box 86 
Hudsonville, MI 49426-0086 
(616) 901-9331 

Mark Flodin 

Dear G.R.H.O.G member, 
  
We are thrilled to announce that the newly launched Harley-Davidson Membership program is 
now active.  The new H-D Membership program, which has launched across the U.S., comes 
with exciting new benefits, including a set of new H-D community interaction features powered 
by the H-D app, exclusive to personalized Dealership and Brand content and the new H-D 
Rewards loyalty program. 
  
The program will consist of four main passes with tiered benefits: 

 H-D Membership (Free) 

 Access Pass ($29) 

 Riders Pass ($49) 
Enhanced H.O.G. program ($59) 
  
We hope you are as excited as we are to be part of this program and will continue receiving top
-notch service from us as your local trusted Harley-Davidson Dealership. 
  
In addition, I would like to send a big Thank You to the Chapter Members again for their 
volunteer help. 
 
Thanks, 
  
  
Jim Vendeville 
Fixed Operations Director 
Grand Rapids Harley-Davidson 

Jim Vendeville 



 













April GR HOG Birthdays 

RUSS AUBIL 

RICHARD BABCOCK 

LARRY BROWN 

KEN CLAY 

CLAUDETTE LOZANO 

KASE THOMAS 

SCOTT BOWRON 

MARK FLODIN 

Willie G Davidson 

ROBIN HOLBROOK 

April GR HOG Schedule 

 

Chapter Breakfast  Every Saturday   Hudsonville Grille  8:30 AM   

GRHOG meeting   April 20       GRHD   LOH/RC 10:00 AM 

                           Chapter 11:00 AM   

Spring Ride     April 27       GRHD        10:30 AM   

    



HOG Appointed Officers 

 

Chapter Manager      Sara Kinney      (616) 896-0111 

skinney@grandrapidsharley.com 

Activities           Marshall Chase    (616) 813-7254 

leadactivities@grhog.com 

Awards/Merchandise     Mark Flodin      (616) 901-9331 

awards@grhog.com 

Editor            Aric Schwab      (734) 368-2219 

editor@grhog.com 

Events                   

events@grhog.com 

Ladies of Harley       Robin Holbrook     (616) 215-3168     

loh@grhog.com 

Lead Road Captain /Safety  Mark Holbrook     (616) 644-5575 

leadroadcaptain@grhog.com 

Membership         Tracy Woodard     (616) 890-9688 

membership@grhog.com 

Photographer        Brenda Ruder     (269) 804-1199 

photo1@grhog.com 

Webmaster          Martha Chase     (616) 813-7253 

webmaster@grhog.com 

 



                                                      GRHOG #3170 

                                                   Chapter Meeting  

                                                      March 16,2024 

Opened 11:00am 

Jimi opened the meeting with the pledge of allegiance . 

Jim V. - Dealership  

    A. Spring Open house 

         a. Volunteers needed. 

              1. contact Jim to sign up 

     B. Challenge Coin  

           a. Demo ride to receive. 

                1. Street Glide 

                 2. Road Glide 

      C. Dealer Sponsor Events 

           a. Holland Blessing of the bikes 

           b. Baldwin Blessing of the bikes 

           c. Bagger Event at Ginger man Speedway 

           d. Grattan Speedway  

               1. Watch for updates and more info on dealer website and social media. 

          a. Bike Night / Demo Rides in June 

      D. VIP Maintenance Plan  

           a. Three programs to choose from  

               1. no books 

               2.no coupons 

          b. will include a wash bay to detail your own bike. 

          c. see service for more info and the one that is best fit for your style of riding. 

Asst director Robin Holbrook  



          A. Spring picnic - June 1-Long Lake Sparta Mi. 

               a. ride being planned. 

               b. leave, from dealership. 

                c. eblast will go out as it gets closer. 

          B. LOH met prior to the March meeting. 

               1. good turn out  

                2. looked over calendar  

                      a. filled months with activities. 

               3. Robin had stepped in as leader  

                    a. Jenna Skar stepped in to fill the vacant position for LOH. 

                        1. under the guidance of Robin Holbrook.  

                   b. Next LOH Meeting April 20  

           C. Great Lake Rally  

                      a. Few rooms are still available, contact Robin if interested. 

            D. Other upcoming events that are scheduled.  

                       a. Spring Ride - kick off to spring.  

                       b. Fall picnic - Tasting room. 

                       c. Christmas Party - Reds  at 1000 Oaks 

                              1. updates on all events through email, newsletter, and social media.  

Membership - Tracy Woodard 

             A. 140 active members  

                   1. 92 renewals  

                   2. 9 new members  

             B. Ones who are not active and have not paid will be removed.  

                1. check out National to make sure you are current .  

Road Captain - Mark Holbrook 

       A. Servicing your bike  



            1. Don’t delay, now is the time.  

       B. Leading a ride. 

           1. Don’t need to be a road captain to lead a ride  

                a. Have a road with you to ride along ,observe and sign off on it.  

      C. Road Captains Meeting  

           a. Starting in April 

      D. Rally - Chippawa Falls Wisconsin  

           a. Leave early from Meijer's on 10 mile  

           b. no sit-down lunch  

           c. ride to Escanaba, spend the night  

               1. next day arrive in Chippawa Falls Wisconsin 

           d. Great Lakes Rally Facebook  

                 a. Tuesday ride teasers  

        E. Watch for more info through email and newsletter. 

Award /Merchandise - Mark Flodin 

 HOG Merchandise catalog is available . 

      a. patches and merchandise will be ordered two times a year.  

           1.  spring and fall 

           2. must be prepaid prior to ordering 

          3. buddle them to get better deal . 

          4. contact Mark for any questions 

      b. Name tags  

           1. cost $10.00  

               a. Complete form in motor clothes see Sara. 

b. Must be paid at the time of purchase. 

c. 6 is the minimum to complete an order. 



Next Chapter meeting April 20 , 2024 10:30 am sign in 11am meeting 

 

Chapter Pride - Suzanne Bonsall 

Membership Appreciation - Leah Swathwood 

Dealer Appreciation- Bill Hall  


